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Dear Grote: 

The customary summer doldrums settled in sometime ago 
with a bang. I wish I could remember how those yesteryears
with periods of relaxation in the summer worked. 

I have your letter of June 30 and the word on Edgell.
He sounds interesting and I have written to him as you suggested.
Possibly it's more fun not to know a little bit about him other 
than your one-sentence description. If you think it's safe on 
that basis~ fine and dandy. Otherwise~ if you have a little 
time possibly you could fill in a little bit more to guide me 
when~ as and if he responds and the Edgells descend on New York. 

While~ as you know~ the idea of Bill and me getting
down to see you hadn't gotten beyond the spark in the eye stage~ 
the already existing congestion of the October calendar would 
have required the t1m1ng of it to be near the end of October at 
the very earliest. I am still hoping it will work out and am 
going to do everything in my power to make it whether or not 
Bill and I can do it jointly. 

The radio work continues to sound interesting and 
challenging. It's interesting to hear how some of the older 
records become relevant to the activities. It's still going to 
take one or two of those feet-up sessions to satisfy my whetted 
curiosity. 

Possibly you've already seen that Lindsay has moved 
from Green Bank to Arecibo. 

Best wishes~ 

~ 
Charles H. Schauer 

Mr. Grote Reber 
C.S.I.R.O. 
Stowell Avenue 
Hobart~ Tasmania~ Australia 


